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 In the Spirit 
 

                            Growing a Pine Tree Faith 
Six years ago, one of you gave me a beautiful Norfolk 
Island Pine for my office.  I gratefully accepted it as a 
symbol of the growth for which we strive here at 
Libertyville Covenant Church.  And grow it has!  But 
recently, it began to go brown and lose needles or even 
whole branches.  Upon closer inspection, there was 
another tree growing out of the base, which I thought 

made it look fuller.  But I decided to prune away that second, small plant to see if 
I could give more nutrients to the main plant, and sure enough, it is growing 
strong again.  Weekly watering, monthly feeding of the soil, occasional pruning, 
and plenty of sunlight and my Pine continues to grow tall and strong. 

As we begin a new year of ministry, we need to ask ourselves, “how do I hope to 
grow my faith this year?”  We offer myriad opportunities to grow our faith which 
you can use.  But just like my Norfolk Island Pine, it takes work on our part to 
bring growth to our church and our lives. 

“Weekly watering” for our spiritual life includes attending worship.  Did you 
know that sociologists consider a “regular attender” of a church to be someone 
who attends once each month?  This is the common trend, but it is an unhealthy 
one.  Yes, the church will carry on just fine, but our souls need the community 
and feeding of weekly worship.  We need to sing the songs that get stuck in our 
heads throughout the week, willing us to worship everywhere.  We need to pray 
together in a group so that our individual prayers throughout the week are 
supplemented and encouraged.  We need to hear from God’s Word, from each 
other, and from the Holy Spirit to find camaraderie in our usually lonely faith 
walk. 

Our “weekly watering” can also come through participation in a Small Group, of 
which we have 7 right now.  Whether it is prayer, study, or discussion you need, 
weekly attendance at our small groups makes our worship together more potent 
and our personal faith life more enduring.  These include Sunday school, Wed. 
night gatherings, bible studies, and small groups, all of which would welcome 
you gladly, for you not only grow in a group, you help the group to grow. 
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Our “monthly feeding of the soil” comes through our Outreach and Fellowship activities.  Just like only taking 
in food just makes us lazy and large, we need to use the energy we receive to stay healthy and fit.  Serve with 
one of our Mission Partners (Love INC, Jill’s House, PADS, Matthew Homes, Feed My Starving Children) or 
go on a retreat (Family, women’s, men’s, youth, children, or our Unhurried Retreat).  Serve on a Ministry Team 
at church.  Join us for a progressive dinner, a Road Rally, Christmas Caroling, or even a Talent Show to build 
stronger bonds with our other branches.  Feed the soil of our church in which you can grow. 

“Occasional pruning”, even of smaller, healthier secondary 
trees, is also important to make sure you are growing in the 
right area.  Too often other things in our lives grow alongside 
our spiritual growth, and even those that seem healthy take up 
our resources, whether this is time, attention, or money, and 
drain them from our spiritual growth.  Pruning the things that 
aren’t growing us spiritually is one of the most counter-productive but fruitful ways to grow. 

And finally, be sure you give yourself “plenty of sonlight” through regular times of prayer, bible reading, and 
deep discussions with friends in the faith.  If we do these things, we will see growth in both our church and our 
spiritual lives. 

 
This summer, our denomination’s president called us at our Annual Meeting 
to focus on prayer.  Given the importance of prayer to our spiritual life, this 
call is a timely and important one, so we will be looking at what it might 
mean to linger a bit longer in God’s presence than we currently do.  Bring a 
friend and join us for worship every Sunday at 9:30am in the sanctuary or 
on our YouTube channel. 

 
Sept. 3 Cross Training: How to Carry a Cross Matt. 16:21-28 

Sept. 10 Linger Longer: We Need Prayer! Jer. 29:11-14 

Sept. 17 Linger Longer:  Why Pray? John 15:5-17 

Sept. 24 Linger Longer:  Where to Pray? Matt. 6:5-8 

       
 

 
 

September Worship 

“I am the true vine, and my Father is the 
gardener. 2 He cuts off every branch in me that 
bears no fruit, while every branch that does bear 
fruit he prunes so that it will be even more 
fruitful.” – John 15:1-2 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCI94b_TxDXfUOiRWU9Xhejw
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s are caught in sex trafficking today

. 

 
September 7th, 9:30 a.m. Women’s Bible Study We will be studying The 
three letters of John which will help to answer the questions: what is the 
essence of true Christianity? What qualities and beliefs characterize a living--
and life-changing--faith? 1, 2 and 3 John focus on the most important aspects 
of Christian life. As Ron Blankley leads us through the twelve 
LifeGuide® Bible Study lessons of these letters, we’ll discover what really 
matters--now and for eternity.  

 
Men’s Early Morning Bible Study begins on Friday, September 8th at 7:00 a.m. Contact Wes Lindahl for 
more information. 

 
The Sensible Ladies Book Club's next selection is The Other Einstein by Marie Benedict. 
Our discussion will be on Friday, September 8th, 7:00 pm at LCC. If you have questions, 
contact Caren Vollrath, 224-637-4422 or carenvollrath@gmail.com 

The Other Einstein offers us a window into a brilliant, fascinating woman whose light was 
lost in Einstein's enormous shadow. This novel resurrects Einstein's wife, a brilliant physicist 
in her own right, whose contribution to the special theory of relativity is hotly debated. Was 
she simply Einstein's sounding board, an assistant performing complex mathematical 
equations? Or did she contribute something more? 

Mitza Maric has always been a little different from other girls. Most twenty-year olds are wives by now, not 
studying physics at an elite Zurich university with only male students trying to outdo her clever calculations. 
But Mitza is smart enough to know that, for her, math is an easier path than marriage. Then fellow student 
Albert Einstein takes an interest in her, and the world turns sideways. Theirs becomes a partnership of the mind 
and of the heart, but there might not be room for more than one genius in a marriage.    

 

It’s time for a new season of choir at LCC!  Consider this your invitation 
to join us as we prepare and sing a wide variety of music to lead the 
congregation in worship each week.  We will begin rehearsals on Sunday, 
August 27 after worship.  If you have any questions, please talk to me at 
church or contact me at kjnikkel@aol.com or 847-543-8861.  We hope to 
see you in the choir loft on Sunday mornings!  Kris Nikkel, choir director. 
 

 
 
 

mailto:carenvollrath@gmail.com
mailto:kjnikkel@aol.com
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Upcoming Dates and Events 
Save the date of September 10 to attend our kickoff picnic (and invite your 
friends)!   Bring your own lawn chairs or blankets and join us on the hill after the 
worship service.  The grill will be fired up again to cook burgers, brats and hot dogs.  
Water and lemonade will be provided.  We need your help with bringing the rest of 
the food for the potluck.  Below are designated groups by last name indicating what 
each family is to bring.  Any questions? Contact Vicki Herrick. Here are the food 
assignments: 

A-H Last Names: Bring a dessert 

                                                        J-Z Last Names: Bring a side (salad, jello, chips, dip, veggies, fruit, etc.) 

 

New start time for Sunday School 9:00-10:00 am. 
 
In order to help the Worship and Tech Team prepare for our worship service, 
Pastors Steve and Paul need to be upstairs to do a mic check at 10:00 before 
streaming starts at 10:15. (Pastor Steve teaches confirmation class and Pastor 
Paul co-leads the Senior High class) To help ease this pressure, CED has agreed 

to begin Sunday School at 9:00 am. We realize that this will be an adjustment. To help this adjustment, a 
healthy snack will be served at 10:00, downstairs in the fellowship hall to tide the kids over.  We appreciate 
your understanding and support of this change. Questions? Contact Angela Kocinski, CED 
Chair, amkocin@gmail.com or Caren Vollrath, Chair, carenvollrath@gmail.com 
 
LCC Sunday Morning Women's Bible Study at 9:00 am downstairs 
Ladies, you are all welcome to join me during the Sunday school hour as we explore "Colossians: Become the 
Whole Person God Intends You to Be" by Warren Wiersbe. Please order your own book in advance of our first 
meeting on September 10th.  
“Paul did not start the Colossian church, nor did he ever visit it. He had heard of their faith and wrote to 
address heresies that were undermining the foundations of the Christian faith and attacking the person and 
work of Jesus Christ. Therefore, the main theme of Colossians is the preeminence of Jesus Christ. Each lesson 
includes discussion and reflection questions, notes from the commentary Be Complete, Real-Life Application 
Ideas, and helpful Notes for Small Groups. You will learn how to respond diplomatically yet boldly to the 
falsehood that aims to corrupt our faith today.” If you have any questions, please reach out to Michelle Pas.  
 
Welcome to Adult Sunday School | Stories of Prayer  
Sometimes we struggle with our prayer life. Stories can remind us of the hope and strength others have found 
through prayer.  Stories are powerful - both in Scripture, and in our own lived experience.  Scripture is full of 
these stories -- of the power and central importance of prayer in our lives as believers.  Christ modeled this for 
us.   As we kick off the new Church year, join us for an 8 week Adult Sunday School series on Stories of 
Prayer, where we will take time to listen to Scripture, to encourage each other, and to hear from members and 
friends of LCC on their own personal experience with the power and promise of prayer.  We look forward to 
seeing you during the Sunday School hour!  Please contact Paul Hawkinson with questions. 

Sunday Morning Discipleship 

mailto:amkocin@gmail.com
mailto:carenvollrath@gmail.com
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 60 + Day at Covenant Harbor 
While the pandemic put Covenant Harbor's popular 60+ Day on 
hiatus, we are excited to announce its return on Tuesday, 
September 12, 2023 from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. All adults age 60+ are 
welcome to register, whether or not they are members of our church. 
For $39 your day includes Lunch, Worship Service in a tent and a 
one-hour boat tour on Geneva’s Lake.  Registration is open on line 
through Covenant Harbor’s website.   

 
 

 
Join us at the Women's Retreat at CPBC: Sept 29 - Oct 1, 2023! 
Come for a weekend of fun, fellowship, meaningful conversation, and worship! The women’s retreat is a 
beautiful time of year at camp, often highlighted by the peak of the fall foliage. Invite your friends out for the 
excellent food, good times, and life-giving worship and messages. Registration begins at 4:00 PM on Friday, 
with our first gathering for dinner at 5:30 PM. *Early Bird Registration Discount applies if registered or 
postmarked by September 15, 2023. 
 

 
 
Matthew Homes:   
ReNew will be hosting a 5k and Family Fun run on Sept 30th at the Lake Forest West 
Campus. It’s a fun event. Individuals can race the 5k for time and Families can 
run/walk a much shorter course. The “Family Fun Run” aspect of the Race to ReNew 
is to help parents use it as both a fun family time but, more importantly, as an 
opportunity to talk to their children about caring for those less fortunate (Math 

25:46). As Solomon said; “Train up a child in the way he should go and even when he is old he will not depart 
from it” Prov 22:6. For more information, please contact Paul Hawkinson. 

 

LCC Fall Coffee Hour Sign-Up  
Please consider signing up HERE 
to bring treats Sunday Mornings. 

Fellowship 

Mission 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1LKlW6ORAjqlkPD6L47CPcN9juh3AhgJXJJ25LiTjxe0/edit?usp=sharing
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Church Membership Class – October 15th After Church 
 If you’re interested in exploring Church membership at Libertyville Covenant Church, please save the date for 
our afternoon information session. Lunch will be served. Following the class, the Deacons will make the 
arrangements to follow up with materials and review the process for joining our congregation. In the meantime, 
if you have questions, contact Wes Lindahl, Deacon Chair, at wlindahl@northpark.edu or 847-680-1018. 
 
****************************************************************************************** 

Returning Members   We welcome back Kris and Jon Heintzelman as returning 
members of Libertyville Covenant Church. They were members of LCC in the 
late 1970s through 1990s. Then they worshiped for several years with Jon’s 
mother, Jean Heintzelman, at Winnetka Covenant Church as she transitioned to 
Covenant Living of Northbrook. We’re delighted that they are back with us!  As a 
reintroduction, Jon serves in the Advancement Office at North Park University 
after a long career in Development at Northwestern and Loyola Universities. Kris 
is retired from teaching pre-school. They have three grown children and several 
grandchildren in the area. Welcome! 
 

******************************************************************************************************************************************* 
Pastor Paul Sabbatical Briefing………. Over the past three months I have been renewed, revived, and 
retooled for ministry during my sabbatical. My hopes are to name just how thankful I am to LCC for the varied 
ways you have supported me and encouraged me via this sabbatical. The sabbatical team leadership from the 
church has been so tremendous and should be commended for their faithful witness on behalf of the church: 
Jackie Splinter, David Anderson, Sarah Palmberg, Rachel Hickok, Paul Hawkinson, and Pastor Steve Larson 
have served so faithfully. 
 
With hopes of providing a glimpse of what I experienced this summer, here are a few ways God brought 
renewal for my mind, body, and soul this summer. 

• Looking forward to sharing new rhythms and routines for working out in such lifegiving ways.  God 
provided interesting ways to shape up for ministry including working out alongside NFL football 
players.  Today, a wonderful community surrounds me and a great platform to renew my body. 

• With regards to renewal of my soul, I participated in a Pastoral Vocational Consultation- Track 2 
program facilitated by Midwest Ministry.  I have learned so much about myself and how I can 
continue to minister in healthy and meaningful ways. This consultation has provided me with further 
self-awareness and tools to sustain pastoral excellence.  

• Weekly site visits to churches yielded varied approaches to worship and discipleship. I observed how 
God uses gifts, talents, time, and faithful servants to further the kingdom in so many different ways. 
My soul was refreshed to be able to receive each week. My hopes are to share some of the meaningful 
reflections of what I discovered along the way.  

On September 27th, I would like to invite you to the Worship Service, where I will share more content 
pertaining to my sabbatical. Thank you again for such a meaningful sabbatical that my family and I are deeply 
grateful to have experienced.   Grace and Peace, Pastor Paul Couleur 

 

Membership 

mailto:wlindahl@northpark.edu
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Wednesday Night Together: The Chosen for LCC: 
 
All adults high school and older are welcome join together in the sanctuary on 
Wednesday nights at 6:30pm following dinner. We will again be engaging with 
the TV series “The Chosen.” On Sept. 13, we will re-watch Season 1, Episode 8 
to review that season. On Sept. 20, we will re-watch Season 2, Episode 8, which 
is where we ended in the spring. On Sept. 27, we will begin watching Season 3, 
and will watch it over 8 weeks. Karen Hinz will lead this effort, with 
introductions and discussion questions each week. The Chosen invites us to 
imagine life alongside Jesus, and to relate to his first disciples on a human 

level.  Season 3 dives deeper into Jesus’ ministry and miracles, and how his disciples and others may have 
responded.  No need to have been with us last year or even to have seen the first two seasons, though they are 
free and amazing to watch!  Join us as we grow together every Wednesday. 
 

 
Wednesday Night Volunteers Needed!!   
Calling all cooks and sous chefs!! We need your cooking talents for 
Wednesday Night Together Meals.  Like last year, the areas of need 
are set-up, dinner and clean up.  We found that 3 people per 
category, per evening works the best. When signing up for the meal, 
put your name next to #1 along with what you are making, so others 
can sign up to help you prepare.  Click HERE to sign-up. 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
We will be continuing our “PrayGround”, an intergenerational model where 
the children stay with us and are actively included in our weekly 
worship.  During the second half of the service, our children are invited to the 
PrayGround, an area of the sanctuary designated for them with Shepherds to 
oversee them and activities to do that will be part of the sermon.  This will be 
instead of Children’s Church during the worship hour. 
 

 
**************************************************************************************** 
Over the summer the CED Team did some decluttering and cleaning in the fellowship hall. There is an unused 
classroom next to the ping pong tables where the tall stacks of chairs are now stored along with some other 
lesser used large items. We can close off that room to eliminate the visual clutter and keep our kids safe by 
removing the temptation to climb those stacks of chairs! The hope is that everyone will benefit by having a 
space that is tidier and more welcoming!  

Children‛s Ministries  

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1SGLzB-wttcGamiM5Jq-SkkBzGt5_-yGJkrAFVPG1VQU/edit?usp=sharing
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Ready!!! Set!!!.... wait, wait, wait... GOOO!!!!! 

 
Ready or not another year is off and running! My hope is that your summer was filled with sun shining and the 
Son shining upon you. It is with great energy and excitement that I invite you to dive back into another year of 
life giving youth ministry at LCC. This year we look forward to how God will Breathe new life into 
students and families alike. In Genesis 2:7, God forms and shapes humanity, and then breathes life into his 
nostrils and the man comes to life!! God breathes new life each and every day and has much in store for us in 
the year ahead. Weekly youth group gatherings, Sunday bible studies and worship, retreats, and opportunities to 
grow in service to God will be provided. The year ahead will also include focused efforts to equip, support, and 
encourage parents as you disciple your children each day. Please be sure to read your emails that will bring 
current/coming events and devotional tools to help grow seeds of faith. Content will be posted and available on 
our website libcov.org, newsletters, emails, and photos are often shared via our Instagram page as well. Looking 
forward to reconnecting with you in the days and weeks ahead. 
 

    

 

BEYOND BELIEF: A 4-WEEK SERIES FROM EXODUS ON DOUBT & QUESTIONS 

The Bible is full of things that seem almost "beyond belief." Sometimes that's because the stories we read 
on its pages are miraculous — especially the story of Exodus. Like, did God really split a whole sea in 
half, speak to Moses from a burning bush, or rescue all those people from enslavement? Other times, the 
Bible says things that sound a little too good to be true — like, is God really as loving, kind, patient, or 
powerful as Scripture says? And can God really use each of us to do big things in the world? In this four-
week series from the book of Exodus, we’ll explore what the story of Moses and the Israelites can help us 
discover about doubt and belief. We'll talk about how, when you doubt yourself, God can still use you. 
And we'll see how, when you doubt God, it's okay to ask questions because God still offers guidance and 
always takes care of you. 

 

Youth Ministries  

http://libcov.org/
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Junior High September Programming 
(Confirmation) Sunday School Dates and Times:  9/10, 9/17, 9/24 from 9:00 to 10:00 a.m. 

Wednesday Youth Group Dates:  9/13, 9/20, 9/27 from 6:30 to 7:45 p.m. 
 

Sunday School Begins at 9:00 a.m. (notice the change in start time) on September 10th, Kick Off Sunday. 
Junior High Youth Group begins on Wednesday, September 13th from 6:30 to 7:45 p.m. We will gather 
for dinner at 5:30 p.m. in Fellowship Hall. Looking forward to seeing you there!! 
 

 
  
TO REGISTER:  Go to Covenant Point’s online registration at cpbc.campbrainregistration.com. 

Choose the Junior High Fall Retreat 2023 season and the name of your church group. 
The Retreat Payment of $155 will be made directly to LCC either by Check or Online. Scholarships and $50 
rebates are available through Pastor Paul Couleur.  When registering, continue all the way to the screen 
that’s “Step 5: Review…” where they’ll hit the “Submit application” button to finish, even though no 
payment is being sent to CPBC. Come for a weekend of fun and adventure with your youth group! This 
retreat is a great way to kick off your year of youth ministry – plenty of fun options like the high ropes 
course, an Island excursion, apple pressing, games, bonfire, and enthusiastic worship, but plenty of space for 
youth leaders to have quality time and conversation within their groups. Check-in begins at 8:00PM Friday 
(or whenever your group is able to arrive, though most groups arrive late Friday evening), with our first 
meal at 8:00AM Saturday and programming starting directly after that. This year’s retreat speaker will 
be Bret Widman, North Park University’s Associate Professor of Ministry, Dir of CALL & Dir of CRUX. 

Senior High Final Outing and Service Project 

                                                                

Senior High September Programming 
Sunday School Dates and Times:  9/10, 9/17, 9/24 from 9:00 to 10:00 a.m. 

Sunday Youth Group Dates:  9/17, 9/24 from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. 
 
Sunday School Begins at 9:00 a.m. (notice the change in start time) on September 10th, Kick Off Sunday. 
Senior High Youth Group begins on Sunday, September 17th from 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.  

https://cpbc.campbrainregistration.com/
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Giving through July 2023 
 

 

 
 

ONLINE GIVING PORTAL: To give online, simply to go the LCC website (www.libcov.org) 
and click the “give” on the menu.  Thank you for your ongoing support.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      
EXPENSES VS. BUDGET     
Budgeted Expenses    $    327,207      
Actual Expenses          309,250      
Cost Savings / (Overrun)            17,957  
      
INCOME VS. BUDGET     
Regular Giving        275,441        
Special Income 

 
            921 

Total Income        276,362          
Budgeted Giving        327,207      
Giving Excess / (Shortfall)        (50,845 ) 
      
INCOME VS. EXPENSES     
Actual Income         276,362       
Actual Expenses         309,250       
Operating Surplus / (Deficit)    $     (32,888) 

LINK to online giving 
Checks mailed to the church will also be received and processed on a regular basis. If 

you have questions, contact John Bethancourt, jbcovenant@gmail.com or 
847/837-1690 

Finance 

http://www.libcov.org/
https://www.covchurchgiving.com/c-125-libertyville-covenant-church-libertyville-il.aspx
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The Leadership Team thanks you all for your continued 
generous support of the ministries of LCC.  We thank God 
for you and His good work that can be accomplished 
through your faithfulness. If you have any questions or 
concerns regarding our finances, please contact our 
Treasurer, “Kansas” Dave Anderson at 847-910-1696 or 
danderson@proactiongroup.com.  

Thanks, Dave for your work on our behalf!  

LCC  LEADERSHIP 

Please pray for the church  

LEADERSHIP TEAM, COUNCIL & STAFF 

Contact them if you have questions, ideas or 
would like to get involved in a particular 

ministry. 

STAFF: 
Pastor: Steve Larson (815/508-4450) 
Associate Pastor to Youth:  
 Paul Couleur (847/331-3640) 
Office Administrator: Debbie Tometz 
Choir Director:  Kris Nikkel  
Worship Leader: Jeanette Mottl 
Tech Coordinator:  Noah James 
Organist:  Su-Yi Su 
 
LEADERSHIP TEAM 
Church Council Chair: 
 Caren Vollrath 
Church Council Vice Chair: 
 Dave Anderson 
Church Council Secretary: 
 Karen Lundstedt  
Treasurer: 
 Dave L. Anderson  
LT Members at Large: 
 Julie Dahlberg 
 Dennis Dieball 
 Owen Youngman  
Financial Secretary: 
 John Bethancourt  
Christian Education and Discipleship (CED) 
 Angela Kocinski/Ann Frost 
Deacon Team:  
 Wes Lindahl  
Evangelism & Service Team: 
 Teresa Anderson  
Worship Ministry Team: 
 Trevor James  
Finance & Properties Team: 
 Kerry Monson  

mailto:danderson@proactiongroup.com
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Date Coffee Hour Nursery Lay Reader Greeters Ushers 

 9/3 Maggie 
Johnson 

 Ann Frost  Heather Larson  Judy Tanzer and 
Rachel Couleur 

Carol & Dennis 
Dieball 

 9/10 PICNIC  Ann Frost  Lisa Kindstrom  Jim &Michelle Pas Same 

 9/17   Nancy 
Borkman 

Kerry Monson  Art & Kris Nikkel Same 

 9/24 Carol &Dennis 
Dieball 

Kirsten Peterson 
& Karin 
Hildebrandt 

 Caren Vollrath Bonnie Wachta & 
Janis Carlson 

Same 

 

 

 

September Birthdays Anniversaries 

 9/2 John Bethancourt, 
Larry Cholewin, Annika 
Hawkinson 

 9/18 Lukas Beckstrom  9/12 Kerry & Brenda Monson 

 9/3 Dave Hinz 9/21 Cali Lichter  9/14 Ken & Arlene Werner 
 9/4 Lisa Kindstrom 9/22 Darilyn Anderson 

Linda Youngman 
 9/15 Bill & Chris Anderson 

 9/7 Nancy McLinden  9/24 Judie Duba  9/17 Mallory & Ryan Steinhofer 
 9/8 Sarah Palmberg 9/26 Grace Glader  9/19 Craig & Colleen Sparks 
 9/14 Kristen Hawkinson   9/27 Jim & Michelle Pas 
9/17 Jonathon Hickok   9/28 Bob & Lori Hartnett 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

September Volunteer Schedule 

September Birthdays/Anniversaries 
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September Recurring Weekly Events 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
September Events 
9/2 Furniture Ministry, 8:00 a.m. 
9/4 Labor Day, Office is Closed 
9/7 Women’s Bible Study Begins, 9:30 a.m. 
9/7 Evangelism Service Team Mtg., 6:30 p.m. Anderson home 
9/8 Men’s Bible Study Begins, 7:00 a.m. 
      Sensible Book Group, 7:00 p.m. 
9/10 Kick Off Sunday 
9/12 60+ Covenant Harbor Day 
         Worship Team Meeting, 6:30 p.m. 
9/13 Wednesday Night Together Begins, 5:30 p.m. 
         Jr. High Youth Group Begins, 6:30 p.m. 
9/17 Sr. High Youth Group Begins, 5:00 p.m. 
9/21 Leadership Meeting, 4:00 p.m. 
9/26 Deacon Meeting, 7:00 p.m. 
        Christian Education and Discipleship Meeting, 7:00 p.m. (Zoom) 
 

 

 

Sunday  9:00 Sunday School 
9:00 Adult Bible Study 
9:00 Women’s Small Group 
10:30 a.m. Worship 
5:00 p.m. Sr. High Youth Group (begins 9/17) 

Monday 7:00 p.m. Monday Night Small Group 

Tuesday 7:00 p.m. 2nd week Worship Ministry Team 
4th week Deacon Mtg /4th week Christian Education and Discipleship Mtg. (Zoom) 

Wednesday  5:30 Wednesday Night Together (9/13) 
6:30 Jr. High Youth Group (begins 9/13) 

Thursday 9:30 a.m. Women’s Bible Study 
4:00 p.m. 3rd Leadership Mtg.,  
1st/3rd/5th week 7:00 p.m. Men’s Ping Pong 

Friday 7:00 a.m. Men’s Bible Study 

Saturday 8:00 a.m. Furniture Ministry (1st Sat) 
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September 
2023 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

     1 2 
      8 am Furniture 

Ministry 
3 LABOR DAY 4 5 6 7 8 9 

9:30 Worship Ser.    9:30 Women’s Bible 
Study 

 

 

6:30 EST Mtg. 

7:00 Ping Pong 

7:00 Men’s Bible 
Study 

 

 

7:00 Sensible Book 
Group 

 

Kick Off Sun 11 12 13 14 15 16 
9:00 Sunday Sch 

Adult Bible Study 

10:30 Worship Ser. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

7:00 Small Grp 

 

60 + Covenant 
Harbor Day 

 

 

 

6:30 WMT 

 

 

 

 

5:30 WNT begins 

6:30 MS YG begins 

9:30 Women’s Bible 
Study 

 

 

 

  

7:00 Men’s Bible 
Study 

 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 
9:00 Sunday Sch 

Adult Bible Study 

10:30 Worship Ser. 

 

5:00 HS YG   

 

 

 

 

7:00 Small Grp 

  

 

 

 

5:30 WNT   

6:30 MS YG   

9:30 Women’s Bible 
Study 

 

 

4:00 Leadership 

 7:00 Ping Pong 

7:00 Men’s Bible 
Study 

 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 
9:00 Sunday Sch 

Adult Bible Study 

10:30 Worship Ser. 

 

5:00 HS YG  

 

 

 

 

 

7:00 Small Grp. 

 

 

 

 

7:00 Deacon Mtg 

7:00 CED Mtg 

 

 

 

 

5:30 WNT   

6:30 MS YG   

9:30 Women’s Bible 
Study 

 

 

 

 

7:00 Men’s Bible 
Study 

 

Women’s Retreat at 
CPBC 

Women’s Retreat at 
CPBC 
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NOTES: 


	TO REGISTER:  Go to Covenant Point’s online registration at cpbc.campbrainregistration.com.

